At  a Meeting of  Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 6th February 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   
   Mr B Barber     
   Mrs J Faiers
               Mr A Parry  
               Mr M Quine        
   Mr J Steel
               Mrs V Swinburn
   Mr M Wedd   

               Cllr. R. Bass
  
   Cllr. P Swinburn 
   Cllr. A Davies
               Mr M Davis (Clerk) 
Apologies: Mrs A Carver
Declaration of Interest: None
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Parry and agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on the 9th January 2012, having been circulated, be approved and signed by the Chairman.
County Councillors Report: Cllr Davies reported that: 
1. Consideration was being given to both increasing funding for the lengthsman scheme and widening the tasks which can be undertaken.
2. Work is due to start in Bell Lane on 10th February. Gerry Brienza was meeting Mrs     Garrard to address highway concerns in Sling Lane.

3.  The council had undertaken extensive gritting during the recent bad weather.
District Councillor’s Report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr Swinburn advised that the SWDP will be submitted to committee in October 2012.Comments on the plan would be added to the web site once they had been indexed and categorised. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the meetings held on the 9th January 2012:
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: 
It was reported that there was a litter problem in the Pinchfield. Mr Steel to organise a litter pick. It was agreed that a dog litter bin should be provided near the kissing gate off the Martley Road  on the path to Partridge Farm. The clerk to write to Mr Maund, seeking his agreement.
Highways: The chairman read a letter from Worcestershire County Council asking whether notification of temporary traffic orders was required. It was agreed that the clerk would ask that they be emailed. The chairman advised that Hallow Lane from Jacomb Road to Manorfield had several dangerous potholes near the centre of the road. The clerk to advise highways.
Allotments:  The clerk advised that there were 2 applicants for the 3 vacant plots. 
Anti Social Behaviour:  There was concern that youths loitering near the hall but not involved in the youth club may be a nuisance.
Village Hall:  It was agreed that the clerk would write to the HMC confirming that the HMC would pay for the Village Hall insurance from renewal. A further £5,000 grant from Garfield Weston had been obtained. Work was due to start on the roof on 26th March 2012. It was agreed that the clerk would write to Dag Smith thanking him for his work for the village, in particular the village hall roof and the HMC accounts.
SWDP update: See district councillor’s report.
Neighbourhood Planning: Neighbourhood planning could potentially be a powerful tool for Parish Council’s. It was agreed that training was required for members when available.
Vicarage Green: Mr Wedd requested that evidence be gathered to support the registration of the vicarage green as a “village green.” It was necessary to show at least 20 years uninterrupted use.  

To consider heritage building proposals: It was agreed that the clerk would email a list of suggested heritage buildings together with a copy of the guidelines to members.

The Queens Jubilee: Mrs Swinburn suggested that a children’s party be held to celebrate the jubilee. It was proposed Mrs Swinburn, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved that the parish council would fund the costs of the party up to £200. Various other events were suggested and it was agreed that the landlord of the Bell should be consulted to ensure there was no clash of events.

To consider issues for the MHDC Overview & Scrutiny Committee to consider as part of their Work Programme: It was agreed that the clerk would email members so that suggestions could be made for areas for review.
Suspension of Standing Orders: Potholes were reported in Martley Road between the Post Office and Church Lane. The footpath on this section of road also requires repair. The centre of Hallow Road, from Jacomb Road to Manorfield was breaking up into potholes.The clerk to advise highways.
Correspondence: 
A request had been received from 4 pupils at the primary school that a skate park should be provided on the Vicarage Green. It was agreed that the clerk would contact MHDC re guidelines for the installation of skate parks and write to the children thanking them and advising that the council was looking into the matter
Planning, Applications for consideration:
12/00008/FUL, Rowanwood, Bell Lane,  Recommend Refusal:-

1. There was concern about the safety of the access onto Martley Road, with limited visibility

2. It is not clear from the drawings which type of house was going on which plot.
3.  The proposal is overdevelopment and risks vehicles being parked on Martley Road with serious highway safety issues.

12/00033/HOU, Kenswick Mill Barn, Recommend Approval
12/00104/HOU, Willow House, Crown East Lane, Recommend Refusal:-

It was considered that the garage should be located more sympathetically in relation to adjoining properties.

12/00008/FUL, The Arts Studio, Crown East Lane, Recommend Approval
Finance: To consider accounts for payment: 
It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Ordnance Survey – Map License, 7/2/2012 to 6/2/2013


    £65.70
2. Glasdon UK Ltd – Supply 30 plastic sacks and 400 Fido Bags

   £78.38
3. Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during Jan 2012              

            
£199.50

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management Nov 2011
                                    £11.55    
   

b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Parish work, etc Jan 2012 


            £63.00        

Total               Mr Skeys    £262.50                                           

4. Mrs J Wilson –newsletter production by WI



£100.00
AOB   No reports
Date of Next meeting:  7.30pm, 5th March 2012.
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